# Bradmoor Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes January 16, 2014

The meeting of the Bradmoor Neighborhood Association was called to order at 7:40 p.m. at the home of the Association President Jed Meline.

A quorum was present with the following board members in attendance: Jed Meline, President; Laura Hayes-Heuer, Secretary; Steve Borko, At-Large; Gwenn Klinger, At-Large

Absent board members included Susan Labin, Vice President; Mara Walker, Treasurer; Koli Banik, At-Large.

#### I. Welcome

## II. Membership and Finances

 We have 44 paid members, about the same as last year so most renewed/ new joined with the recent membership drive

## III. Discussion of Annual Meeting, January 29

- Set up, sign-in, election
  - o Resending invitation, send broadly to other neighborhood lists
  - o Election ballots will be given to members upon check in
- Potential Issues to Raise with Councilmember Berliner
  - Traffic issues; Upgrading of Bethesda Metro station; Purple line; Road conditions; Budgeting/ School funding; Playground status, water fountains, continued park updates

#### **IV. Committee Updates**

- Traffic committee
  - A conference call was held with the county's Dept. of Transportation on Jan. 10
    to discuss the results of the traffic study. Various options were highlighted and
    the county will get back to the association with their recommendations. The
    cmte. will follow up if needed in coming weeks.
- Beautification committee:
  - Park playground: The county will install picnic tables and game tables where the current playground is located at the association's request. A formal request for two water fountains has been submitted.
- Safety committee
  - Safe Routes to School: moving forward, more painting of safety lines completed.